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STATEMENT OF CHAIRMAN CAWLEY
Before the Commission is the Petition of PECO Energy Company (PECO) requesting that the Commission approve PECO’s DSP and Rate Mitigation Plan (collectively, DSP Program) to establish rates, terms, and conditions for the provision of default service for the period January 1, 2011 through May 31, 2014, for those customers who do not take service from an alternative electric generation supplier or whose contracted generation is not delivered.  Numerous Petitions to Intervene were filed.  On March 10, 2009, a Joint Petition for Settlement (Settlement) was filed.
First, I express my appreciation for the demonstrated level of good faith cooperation among the parties to reach this very extensive, complete, and balanced resolution of the issues.  The unique mixture of full-requirements, block, and spot electricity procurements, customer groupings, low income program enhancements, and retail choice provisions provide a potentially strong foundation for a successful transition to post rate-cap markets.  Given these many strong attributes, I am averse to upsetting the Settlement.
However, going forward, I am concerned about one element of the reconciliation mechanism.  According to the tariff, shopping customers can be billed for some residual default service costs after switching service to a competitive provider:  

Customers taking default service during the reconciliation period that leave default service prior to the assessment of the collection of the over/(under) adjustment shall still pay or receive credit for the over/(under) adjustment through the migration provision.
During the drafting of our default service regulations, the Commission established regulations prohibiting exit fees.  We also established quarterly or shorter true-ups to allow electric utilities to charge existing default service customers for the true cost of power so that any deferrals could be minimized to the point of being inconsequential. These default service regulations are a vital improvement over existing natural gas choice provisions that often delay recovery of some natural gas costs for a year or more.  These types of retroactive charges distort and confuse customer shopping decisions, and they have been a consistent source of customer complaints.  I am disappointed that PECO has included this provision into its plan, because it is a reversion to past bad policy that we are only now getting around to correct on the natural gas side of the business.  I therefore encourage the default service proceeding participants to avoid these types of retroactive billings to shopping customers for default service costs going forward.
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